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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
This working paper presents a proposal to be discuss on the taskforce about the 
supplementary information described on Item 19 of the FPL format, when the airlines 
uses their automation system to deliver the FPL. 
 
Action: Suggested action on part 4. 

 
Strategic 
Objectives: 

 Safety 

References:  Doc 4444 
 Annex 11 

 
 
1. Introduction 
 
1.1 ICAO Doc 4444 provides the way the Item 19 should be treated. No automated system is 
currently processing this information because it is only used for SAR purposes.  
 
1.2 When migrating to electronic mean to transmit the FPL, by delegating this responsibility 
to the airlines the item19 information should be kept apart, and not running of the AFTN on regular basis 
except for contingencies as specified on the Annex 11. 
 
2. Discussion  
 
2.1. The following arguments are the reason why the item 19, shouldn’t be consider to be 
transmitted on a regular basis with and for each FPL:  
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2.2. According to Doc 4444, Chapter 9 (flight information service and alerting service) on 
paragraph 9.2.2.4, it is stated that this item is not normally transmitted; in other words only in 
exceptional circumstances (Emergency-SAR): 
 

 
 
2.3. Annex 11 under paragraph 5.2.2.1, states that the information (Item 19) that is not 
available when reporting to the rescue coordination center, it should gather by the involved ATS unit, 
before the distress phase declaration.  
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2.4. On Doc 4444, Appendix 2 “Flight Plan”, under paragraph 2.2, states that Item 19 should 
be filled: 
 

 when so required by the appropriate ATS authority (SAR-emergency) or, 
 when otherwise deemed necessary 

 

 
 
 
2.5 On Doc 4444, Appendix A, page 2 “FPL format”, Item 19, it says: 
 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION (NOT TO BE TRANSMITTED IN FPL 
MESSAGES) 

 
3. Conclusions 
 
3.1 The information contained in Item 19, should not be requested as part of a normal 
procedure.  
 
3.2 When required by the ATS authority due to in an emergency or exceptional event (SAR 
or any alert phase), this information could be provided by the airlines. The airlines are having an 
emergency response team, flight dispatching units, and other technical personal that could attend this 
need.  
 
3.3 The ANSPs, as previously recommended could request this PoC information in a MoU, 
LoA or similar in order to validate and identify the right channel and means to reach the right airlines 
staff or emergency group.  
 
4. Suggested Action 
 
4.1 The meeting is invited to review the information provided, in order to formalize the 
procedure to deliver and request the Item 19 information in the region. 
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